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TERM 4 

Week 1 
Tuesday 12th October to 

Friday 15th October 
Tri Skills 
 

Week 2 
Monday 18th October to 

Wednesday 20th Oct. 
Tri Skills 
Monday 18th October 
OSHC Committee Meeting 
Tuesday 19th October 
Finance Meeting 
 

Week 3 
Swimming Week Rec-Yr 5 
 
 

 

From the Leadership Team 
Hello everyone, 
Welcome to Term 4! 
I would like to wish all our Year 6 and 7 students all the 
best as they begin their final preparation for High School in 
2022! 
Staff Changes 
I would like to welcome Diana Custance to Room 34. 
Diana Custance, who has taught in Room 34 on Fridays, 
will now be teaching Monday – Friday. 
Nicole Bruce –Gordon will be teaching in Room 1 from 
Wednesday to Friday in Term 4, replacing Rosalie 
Erkelenz who is taking leave. 
Sienna Wales has joined our SSO team this term. Earlier 
this year Sienna completed a successful teaching 
practicum in Room 33 and we are very pleased to 
welcome Sienna back. 
I hope that you will join with me to welcome Diana, Nicole 
and Sienna to EPPS. 
NAPLAN Information 
In the Term 3 Week 10 newsletter I tabled information 
about our successful reading outcomes from the 2021 
Year 3, 5 and 7 NAPLAN test. 
This week I would like to share with you details about the 
four other test components, Writing, Spelling, 
Grammar/Punctuation and Numeracy. 
Please refer to the graph below for details. 

Congratulations to our EPPS students and teachers on 
their ongoing focused work and successful outcomes! 

Reception to Year 5 Swimming – Week 3 

Reception to Year 5 Swimming will take place in Week 3. 
The last day to pay is Friday 15th October by 3:15. 

The following changes to our swimming organisation which 
were necessary due to Covid 19 last year will remain in 
place again this year. 

Please make sure that you understand the following – 

·  public female change rooms will not be available for 
female students to use for changing. 

·  students need to attend the pool already changed into 
their swimming clothes 

·  students need to bring an extra towel/towel poncho or 
bath robe or an extra set of clothes to put on over their 
bathers and to change out of their bathers on the return 
to school. 

 

If you would like to discuss this or require further information 
about any of the above please speak with your 
child/children’s class teacher. 
 

Facilities 
Have you noticed the; 
· new colourful line marking on the asphalt court? 
· new softfall under the dome and ‘big kids’ playground? 
The playgrounds were due to be open for the start of this 
term. Unfortunately there was vandalism to the softfall under 
the ‘big kids’ playground last weekend. As a result, we had 
security placed on site and the work has slowed. 
Thank you to Sue for all her work liaising with the workmen 
during the holidays! 
 

COVID-19 Update 
Vaccinations 
Attached to this newsletter is a Vaccination consent letter 
from Professor Nicola Spurrier. 
PLEASE NOTE 
CONSENT FROM A PARENT / CAREGIVER FOR COVID 
19 VACCINATION IS REQUIRED FOR ANYONE UNDER 
THE AGE OF 16. 
Infection control mechanisms such as physical distancing, 
personal hygiene and the use of masks still remain in place 
this term. 
 

End of year events 
End of year events can go ahead providing the government 
health advice (physical distancing, room density and 
hygiene) is strictly followed. 
Please note that planned events may be subject to sudden 
change or cancellation in accordance with the latest public 
health advice. 
 

COVID-SAfe check in 
It’s vital that all visitors, including parents, use the COVID-
SAfe check in whenever entering our main building. 

Ros Frost 

 Writing Spelling Grammer and 
Punctuation 

Numeracy 

Year 3 Maintained Band 4, one 
band above standard. 
Increased Mean Score 
by 36.5 points 

Increased a band to 
Band 4, one band above 
standard. Increased 
Mean Score by 61.1 
points 

Maintained Band 4, one 
band above standard. 
Increased Mean Score 
by 35.2 points 

Increased a band to 
Band 4 , one band 
above standard. 
Increased Mean Score 
by 28.4 points 

Year 5 Maintained Band 5, 
which is at standard. 

Decreased a band to 
Band 5, which is at 
standard. 

Decreased a band to 
Band 5, which is at 
standard. 

Maintained Band 5, 
which is at standard. 

Year 7 Maintained Band 6, 
which is at standard. 
Increased Mean Score 
by 45.2 points 

Increased a band to 
Band 7, one band above 
standard. Increased 
Mean Score by 30.9 
points 

Maintained Band 6, 
which is at standard. 
Increased Mean Score 
by 15.7 points 

Increased a band to 
Band 7, one band above 
standard. Increased 
Mean Score by 8.9 
points 

 

 

 



 

VALUES AWARDS 
At EPPS, our RITCHR values are very important and are the 
basis for how we work and behave as a school community.  
Daily we see students at EPPS use Respect, Integrity, Trust,  
Caring, Honesty and Responsibility, so at assembly each 
week, we will acknowledge students who use these values 
consistently.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Traffic Monitors 
Term 4 Week 1  Term 4 Week 2 

     
Dakota Amelia Jacob Bel Isabella Nate 
 

NETBALL NEWS 
 

Goodluck to all teams for the start of Summer season 
on Friday night.   
Please ensure you QR code at the courts.  Reminder 
to everyone who is attending matches that masks are 
required when entering any buildings (including 
toilets) at any court locations.   
We thank you for your compliance. 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


